
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
“Pious condolences will no longer suffice” 

 
A Message from the President of Americans Against Gun Violence 

June 11, 2017 
 

 
On the eve of the first anniversary of the horrific Pulse nightclub mass shooting in 
Orlando, Florida, the words of a U.S. Senator from Connecticut ring true: 
 

“Pious condolences will no longer suffice….Quarter measures and half 
measures will no longer suffice….The time has now come that we must 
enact stringent gun control legislation comparable to the legislation in force 
in virtually every civilized country in the world.” 
 

The problem with this statement, however, is that it was made almost 50 years 
ago, by the late Senator Thomas Dodd, following the assassinations of Reverend 
Martin Luther King Jr. and Senator Robert F. Kennedy in 1968.1 As I write this 
message in 2017, the United States still doesn’t have gun control laws that come 
even close to being as stringent as the laws that have long been in place in every 
other high income democratic country of the world.2 As a result: 
 

• The United States has by far the highest per capita gun ownership rate of 
any developed country.3 

• We’re the only developed country in which horrific mass shootings continue 
to occur on a regular basis.4 

• Children in our country are killed by guns at a rate that is 12 times higher 
than in other developed countries.5 

• Our overall rate of gun deaths is 10 times higher than the average rate in 
other developed countries.6 

• Since 1968, more U.S. civilians have died of gunshot wounds than all the 
U.S. soldiers killed in all the wars in which our country has ever been 
involved.7  

 
There is currently only one national organization in the United States that openly 
advocates the adoption of stringent gun control legislation comparable to the 
legislation in force in every other high income democratic country of the world. 
That organization is Americans Against Gun Violence. If Senator Dodd’s statement 
resonates with you, please join Americans Against Gun Violence, if you haven’t 
done so already, and please make an additional donation if you’re able. 
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Vigils are planned across the country to recognize the one year anniversary of the 
Pulse nightclub mass shooting. These vigils typically include a minute of silence. 
Brief periods of silence may be appropriate to pay respect to the victims of mass 
shootings, but as Senator Thomas Dodd implied in 1968, these kinds of 
remembrances won’t stop gun violence.  
 
On the first anniversary of the worst mass shooting to date in U.S. history, please 
take a moment to think not only of the victims of the horrific massacre that 
occurred at the Pulse nightclub in Orlando, Florida on June 12, 2016, but also to 
think of the more than 90 people who are killed by guns on an average day in our 
country. If you feel it is appropriate, then by all means, observe a minute of 
silence. But don’t remain silent. Please join Americans Against Gun Violence in 
raising a collective voice to demand of our elected officials that they enact 
definitive gun control laws – laws comparable to the stringent gun control 
legislation that has long been in place in every other high income democratic 
country of the world – to stop the shameful epidemic of gun violence that afflicts 
our country.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Bill Durston, M.D. 
President, Americans Against Gun Violence 
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